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Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long island ABATE board and it’s members. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit let-

ters, articles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow 

ABATE members. Long island ABATE supports the rights of 

ALL motorcyclists, Long Island ABATE does not endorse any 

products or services other than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of Long Island 

ABATE. You may not use 

them without the express 
written consent of the news-
letter editor, webmaster or 

the Long Island ABATE 

board. 



Hello Long Island ABATE Members 

 

 I hope all are well. May was a busy month for Long Island ABATE 

and the motorcycle community. May 1st we kicked off Motorcy-

cle Awareness Month with our 13thAnnual Safety and Awareness 

Run at the H. Lee Dennison Building in Hauppauge. The weather 

was great and so was the turnout. Bikers for Christ was there Bless-

ing the Bikes. We had quite a few local politicians present to 

show support as well as Big Apple Motorcycle School and On The 

Road Again Motorcycle School there to support us as well. 94.3 The Shark was there 

and Suffolk County Police Highway Officers were there to support us as well as es-

cort our ride to keep us safe to our destination, The Red River Inn located in 

Yaphank. The run went great with no issues and I want to thank everyone who at-

tended and everyone who helped make this event happen. I want to thank our t-

shirt sponsors as well. I would also like to thank Bill at the Red River Inn for the food 

and warm hospitality they provided. The proceeds from this event help fund our 

Awareness Campaign and the materials for it.  

 

As May continued we also worked with 94.3 the Shark Radio who broadcasted our 

PSAS daily throughout the month. We also sent letters to many different Fire Depart-

ments asking them to display “Watch or Look for Motorcycles” on their electronic 

signs. The Handbooks are out now too. Inside these books you will find many com-

munity supporters and events both, local and national. You can pick them up at 

any of the events we‟re at or they can be obtained at our membership meetings or 

some of our sponsors.  

 On May 10th we had our Membership Meeting at the Pt Jefferson Elks Lodge at 41 

Horseblock road where we recapped all of our past events and informed our mem-

bers of our upcoming events. Margaret „Momma Dukes” was also sworn is as Re-

cording Secretary in which we thank her for taking on that responsibility.  

 We attended Bikers in the Beltway in Washington DC. There is where we lobbied our 

politicians with many other MRO‟s from around the country in an effort to protect 

Motorcyclists and Motorcyclists Rights. Long Island ABATE attended the Middle 

Country Music and Craft fair as well as Bike nights, club functions and Bike Blessings 

throughout the Month. We attended Calverton National Cemetery for the Flag 

placement ceremony. We then attended the Ronkonkoma Street Fair. We were 

able to connect with many people from all parts of the community throughout the 

month and promote Motorcycle Safety and 

Awareness while doing so and add members to 

our organization too. 

(continued next page) 
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  Our Veterans Appreciation Run June 12th 

which will start at the North Sea Fireman‟s 

park at 149 Noyack Rd in Southampton. 

Sign up is from 930 am until 1100am. There 

we will have a ceremony as well as a ride 

to Honor our Veterans. Please come out 

and show support for the men and 

woman who serve and have served this 

country. I hope to see you all there.  

As always Long Island ABATE is looking for 

input from members to better the organi-

zation as well as volunteers to help us 

maintain and grow the organization, while 

protecting the rights of motorcyclists and 

keep them safe. 

If anyone wants to get more involved or 

has ideas just reach out to a board mem-

ber. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone soon.  

 

Thank you for  

Your continued support.  

Ride safe and be well 

 

Chris Beckhans, President of Long Island ABATE 

chrisliabate@gmail.com / (516) 381-1531 

mailto:chrisliabate@gmail.com
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Spring Is Here  
 

Well, spring is here again!!!  That means the be-

ginning of another motorcycle riding season is 

starting.  As bikers, we have lots to do to prepare 

to ride.  We have to get our bikes reregistered 

and inspected, make sure we our bike insurance 

paid up, change the oil and filter, get a new bat-

tery if we need to, check the tiresand tire pres-

sures, check for any loose screws, bolts, and 

leaks…especially if you own a Harley…LOL.  If we need to get new leather, new boots, 

new rain gear (gotta have this in the spring and probably late summer), and new stuff for 

the scoot, go out and get it or plan to get it.  We even take riding refresher courses to get 

ready to ride safely.  But do we think about preparing our minds and our bodies?  From an 

emotional standpoint, we should be at peace with as many folks as we can be so we can 

ride safely for ourselves and others around us.  From a mental standpoint, we should have 

a clear head so that we can react when we need to andbe ready for the ride.  From a 

physical standpoint, we should start doing shorter rides and gradually building ourselves 

up, maybe do some stretching as well, for longer days of riding.  From a destination stand-

point, getting our reservations and registrations in, for those trips we‟ve talked about and 

planned. 

So, we‟re all set, right?  Are we?  How about our souls, how are our souls?  Can we enjoy 

all that is created around us?  Can we enjoy the machines created for us?  Can we enjoy 

the sights and the smells around us?  Can we enjoy the get togethers that we are able to 

go to?  Can we be there for others as we are needed?  Sometimes we figure that we can 

just start the bike, get dressed, get on it, and go.  But before you do that, I suggest that 

you take a few moments to breathe for a few seconds before you ride.  Then pray for your 

ride, for safe travelling, and for your bike so that it runs well.  All the physical preparation is 

great.  But when our souls are at peace, we can really enjoy the ride.  Those few moments 

we use to soulfully prepare ourselves, make it all worth it. 

We all have time to work and time to play, but we should really look around and see the 

wonderful things created for us to see, hear, small, and enjoy.  When we get together, be 

thankful that those friends we are blessed to be with.  Be thankful for the things we have 

been blessed with.   When you‟re out riding and have to react in an emergency, don‟t get 

filled with rage. Get angry, but don‟t lose sight of the fact that you‟re riding a motorcycle. 

Let it go.  Take a few moments to breathe and realize that you are safe.  And always re-

member…tonnage wins. 

Before you ride, take a few moments to take it all in.  Don‟t rush or ride when you‟re angry 

or not feeling well, or not up to riding.  I guarantee that you‟ll enjoy the ride much more if 

you‟re ready and prepared to enjoy it.  I know you‟ll be safer because you won‟t be dis-

tracted by any issues.  I pray for, at a minimum, these things for all of us.  Let‟s enjoy this rid-

ing season together.  Let‟s pray, laugh, love, ride, and enjoy. 

 

God Bless you All. 

Rise safe always!!! 

Pastor G 
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          Bikers in the Beltway, a 

Day of Lobbing 
 

 

 Every year May 1st kicks off Motorcycle Awareness 

Month. Then after that there is “Bikers in The Belt-

way”. There we Motorcyclists from around the country meet with representatives 

from the House and the Senate and express our likes and dislikes concerning up-

coming Legislation. This year Nick LeMorte and I were able to be your representa-

tives in DC where we reviewed the national legislation that concerns us as motorcy-

clist put together by the MRF “Motorcycle Riders Foundation”  

 

After Meeting with our representatives and much discussion we believe they under-

stand our position on the legislation presented and hope they will support us as well. 

 

 As it stands all four of the representative currently support the Anti profiling bill 

H.Res.366. One of our other concerns the newly introduced H.R.7731 which involves 

proper identifying and labeling E-15 Gasoline to educate the consumer to prevent 

misuse and vehicle or machine damage. In addition to that we express the need to 

redefine the word Motorcycle after 40 year the definition should be updated espe-

cially with all the new vehicles that currently fall under the term “Motorcycle” in-

cluding the Slingshot and the Vanderhall. Both of which you sit in and not on and 

steered with a “wheel “not handlebars. Next up is S.2736 the RPM Act which is a Bill 

that will protect the right to modify a car, truck or motorcycle for racing purposes. 

 

 We also expressed our concern about Motorcycle recognition from Autonomous 

Vehicles. In addition to that we expressed the importance of their involvement in 

the Congressional Motorcycle Caucus. The caucus aims to improve public knowl-

edge of motorcycle issues and promote safety on the roadways. Finally we asked 

that any new tax laws written would not be a one size fits all and would be relative 

to weight, wear and tear of the road way as well as emissions 

produced by the different vehicles. As Always we thank you 

for your continued support and the opportunity to represent 

you. I also want to thank everyone at the MRF for all the orga-

nizing efforts to make this Happen as well as the AMA and 

Rocky Fox our lobbyist. It is a Great pleasure to be involved 

with so many great likeminded individuals. 

 

Ride Safe and Have Fun   

Chris Beckhans, President                                                                                                                               
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XYZCTEM All-Season Motorcycle Cover  

An affordable, year-round model, the XYZCTEM 

All-Season Motorcycle Cover provides protec-

tion against water, heat, 

dirt, and debris while also 

releasing trapped moisture. 

The cover does not feature 

any vents, but its nylon Ox-

ford fabric is durable, waterproof, and breathable, making it a 

good outdoor motorcycle cover. 

To protect against high winds and theft, the XYZCTEM cover 

comes with two lock holes and two adjustable straps. The elastic hem in the front 

and back ensures a snug fit without affecting the cover‟s ease of use. 

The XYZCTEM All-Season Motorcycle Cover has a universal fit and is compatible with 

bikes up to 108 inches. Based on customer reviews, the cover has no trouble fitting 

motorcycles with windshields, passenger backrests, or saddlebags. Our only con-

cern with the cover is its heat resistance, as no heat shield is mentioned to protect 

the cover against a bike‟s hot pipes or other parts. 

Dowco Guardian WeatherAll Plus Motorcycle Cover 

A well-established brand in the motorcycle industry, Dowco manufactures its high-

quality Guardian model to provide both indoor and outdoor protection. The full mo-

torcycle cover guards against rain, mildew, UV rays, wind, and cosmetic damages. 

It features a vent system to make sure your bike remains cool 

and dry as well. 

If you tend to cover your bike immediately after a ride, you‟ll 

be happy to note the cover‟s built-in heat shield. The cotton-

based fabric covers the bike‟s exhaust pipes to ensure the rest 

of the cover‟s material and waterproof coating doesn‟t melt. 

This cover is available in 12 different sizes, guaranteeing that 

you will find the right cover for your bike. It also comes in two colors. 

CarCovers.com Platinum Shield Motorcycle Cover 

Designed similarly to the highly rated Platinum Shield car, truck, and recreational ve-

hicle covers, the CarCovers.com Platinum Shield Motorcycle Cover offers multi-

layered protection against Mother Nature‟s harshest conditions. The built-in vents 

and synthetic materials resist mold and mildew, while the cover‟s reinforced grom-

mets and partially elastic hem make sure it's protected against theft and high winds. 

https://www.amazon.com/Dowco-50124-00-WeatherAll-Waterproof-Motorcycle/dp/B000HS1356?&linkCode=li2&tag=best-motorcycle-covers-20&linkId=5b324099b649ca9da7b6e2b6d870e0f7&language=en_US&ref_=as_li_ss_il
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The cover‟s reflective outer layer makes 

your bike visible in low lighting, which can 

be beneficial when parking at night. We 

also like the cover‟s built-in heat shields so 

you don‟t have to wait until your motorcy-

cle cools to put the cover on. 

Velmia Outdoor Waterproof Cover 

 

Compatible with several motorcycles, the 

Velmia Outdoor Waterproof Cover pro-

tects your bike from rain, wind, dust, UV 

rays, heat, and trapped moisture. Its fab-

ric can withstand temperatures up to 575 

degrees, ensuring your exhaust pipes 

won‟t melt the cover. It 

also includes two built-

in vents to deter mil-

dew and mold. 

The cover even in-

cludes unique features, including reflective strips and a clear li-

cense-plate window. However, although its elastic hem and ad-

justable straps help achieve a snug fit, some customers mention 

issues with sizing, especially with larger bikes. Additionally, the cover doesn‟t appear 

to come with a warranty, which can be troublesome if there are any defects in ma-

terials or workmanship 

Nelson-Rigg Defender All-Weather Half Cover 

If you‟re looking for a half cover rather than a full bike cover, we recommend the 

Nelson-Rigg Defender model. The cover is waterproof, weatherproof, protects 

against UV rays, and can be easily thrown on and off when you‟re in a hurry. Made 

from nylon, the cover includes heat-sealed seams to pre-

vent water leaks during inclement weather. 

For ease of use, the Nelson-Rigg Defender Half Cover has 

an elastic hem and elastic bungees. Both features allow 

the cover to conform to many types of bikes, giving it a 

universal fit. 

https://www.amazon.com/Velmia-Motorcycle-Waterproof-Outdoor-Davidson/dp/B07SW2XKNM?dchild=1&keywords=best+motorcycle+covers&qid=1604347727&sr=8-6&linkCode=li2&tag=best-motorcycle-covers-20&linkId=15c2e0e9007e330f4b6c3045cb554b35&language=en_US&ref_=as_li
https://www.amazon.com/Nelson-Motorcycle-Cover-Silver-Large/dp/B000GTV7HA?dchild=1&keywords=Oxford+Umbratex+Motorcycle+Cover&qid=1604354953&sr=8-9&linkCode=li2&tag=best-motorcycle-covers-20&linkId=89b7d81063776fbc432341e67e91f6a3&language=en_US&ref_=as_l
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The Yamaha FJR1300A and FJR1300AE/AS are sport touring motorcycles made by 

Yamaha Motor Company. Both models have a 1,298 cc inline-four engine.  

Weight: 264 kg (582 lb); AE/AS: 269 kg (593 lb) (dry); 291 kg (642 lb); AE/AS: 295 kg 

(650 lb) (wet) 

Horsepower: 141.5 hp 

Seat height: 805 mm (31.7 in) 

Engine: 1,298 cc (79.2 cu in) transverse inline-4, liquid-cooled, DOHC, four valves per 

cylinder, electronic fuel injection 

Suspension: Front: 48 mm telescopic fork, 137 mm wheel travel; Rear: Single shock, 

link type, 122 mm wheel travel 

Torque: 134.4 N⋅m (99.1 lbf⋅ft) @ 7,000 rpm 

Transmission: 5-speed manual (6-speed from 2016), shaft-drive; AE/AS: Electronic 

clutch 

https://www.google.com/search?sxsrf=ALiCzsZwAsUMS5x9mGM_1wbeg4L71Rl1fQ:1651696495223&q=electronic+fuel+injection&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAONgVuLWT9c3NDI0LKw0M17EKpmak5pcUpSfl5mskFaamqOQmZcFFMjMzwMA-8TqqCsAAAA&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjJjv_22Mb3AhVzhIkEHQdZAigQmxMoAHoECGIQAg
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Do you have a business and do you want to be exposed to EVERY Long Island 

ABATE member, their families and friends? Long Island ABATE is looking for Mer-

chants and Vendors who are willing to give our members a discount on goods and 

or services in exchange for exposure to the members of our organization. We are a 

Not for Profit Motorcycle Rights organization. Our membership consists of people 

from all walks of life in the motorcycle community with many needs, whether it is 

automotive, motorcycle, home, health or business related. So if you buy, sell or fix 

cars we would like to have you on board. If you do home improvements, renova-

tions or maintenance we would love to have you on board. If you have a transpor-

tation business we would love to have you on board. If you have a clothing store or 

specialty shop we would love to have you on board. As it stands we have well over 

three dozen preferred vendors and merchants who provide services and discounts 

to ABATE Members. The motorcycle community is a tight knit community, we sup-

port those who support us. With that being said if you have a business that sells 

goods or provides services and you want to be involved and be featured as a Mer-

chant in the Spot light, you would get a free ad in our monthly newsletter and be 

mentioned throughout the year as well as be listed on our website. We would need 

some pictures and a little something about you and the business as well as what 

you‟re willing to do for our members.  

All you would have to do is Email me at chrisliabate@gmail.comor call or text me at 

516 381-1531 

Thank You  

Chris Beckhans, President Long Island ABATE 

mailto:chrisliabate@gmail.com
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NOTE: All dates are subject to be changed/postponed/cancelled. 
Please reach out to the organization regarding their event. 

RALLYS & SHOWS 2022 
The site below is one of the most com-

plete listings of motorcycle related activi-
ties all around the country. 

 

www.lightningcustoms.com/motorcycle-events/ 

AUGUST 5th - AUGUST 14th  2022 
The Sturgis Motorcycle Rally is the largest motorcycle rally in the 
world. It is held annually in The Black Hills and in Sturgis, South 
Dakota for 10 days during the first week of August. It was started 
by local Indian dealer Pappy Hoel in 1938. Since its beginning, 
private area businesses throwing events such as races, concerts, 
and rides have made, and continue to make, the Sturgis Rally 
what it is today. 2022 will mark the 82nd annual Sturgis Motorcycle 
Rally 

JULY 31st  2022 
The Frankie “Towkar” Appice  

Memorial 3 Boro Run   9:00 AM  

Our Veterans deserve Honor & Respect! 

Please come out and show your support 

for a great cause and "Help Us Help A Vet" 

STATEN ISLAND 

JUNE 23rd-26th  2022 
Thunder in the Vaqlley 

Johnstown, Pennsylvannia 
 

Johnstown's annual Thunder in the 

Valley® motorcycle rally is held the 

fourth weekend in June, centered in 

downtown Johnstown . 4 DAY EVENT 





History of the MRF 
 
The first words of the street rider’s first voice in Washington were ut-
tered in 1985 in St. Louis, Missouri. There, the very founders of the 
motorcyclists’ rights movement in America gathered for a meeting of 
the minds. Leaders of State Motorcyclists’ Rights Organizations 
(SMROs), they wanted to catapult to the national scene the clout and 
effectiveness of SMROs — the strong, effective grassroots of state-
based motorcyclists’ rights. 

They knew it had to be done. Riders’ rights had to go national, be-
cause the threat was national. Our founders at this meeting of the 
minds shared a keen sense that danger was not just on the horizon 
but dead ahead, as freedom’s foes had just attacked with a ban on 
motorcycles in the United States Congress. 

They knew it had to be done right. The founders wanted a staff that 
was all muscle and no fat, supported not by casual members but 
driven by a team of dedicated volunteers, with each volunteer commit-
ted to shouldering his or her share of the demands of liberty. They 
envisioned a team committed to core values like respect for riders’ 
diverse lifestyles and opinions, integrity in conduct, excellence and 
boldness in facing challenges head-on and, above all, leadership — 
leadership in the unrelenting struggle for the safety and freedom of 
American motorcyclists. 

So, at a meeting of the minds of grassroots leaders, a new leader was 
born: The Motorcycle Riders Foundation. The first motorcyclists’ rights 
advocacy organization with a full-time legislative and political presence 
in our nation’s capital. The only Washington voice devoted exclusively 
to you, the street rider. And each year, the leaders of the now-
worldwide community gather for motorcycling’s premier political lead-
ership summit — named to commemorate the gathering at which we 
were founded: The MRF Meeting of the Minds. 

Throughout the USA and across the world, the torch of freedom burns 
in the hearts of motorcyclists. One by one, they recognize the need to 
become volunteers as co-partners in an organization committed to 
integrity, respect, leadership, teamwork and excellence. 

One by one, in every continent and culture, motorcyclists are deciding 
to Ride with the Leaders™. 
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